A meeting of Goring Heath Parish Council was held in the Parish Hall on Thursday 10th September 2015 at 8pm.

1. Present:  Chairman Peter Dragonetti, Councillors, Kate Giles, Tim King, Marjo McGee and Martin Wise also present Caroline Hadley, parish clerk, James Collins and Frank Delamar
2. Apologies for Absence were received from Nick Henry, Liz Collas, Nick Elsome, and Robert Simister.
3. Minutes of the last meeting, 9th July 2015 were signed as correct. 
4. Matters Arising The issue with brown bins had been sorted out.
5. Parish Hall. The recent gardening show had been a success. 
6. Newsletter/Website. Peter thanked Tim King for his final newsletter. Tim was expecting to move towards the end of October. The meeting thanked Tim for all his hard work during his time on the parish councillor and newsletter editor. James Collins was welcomed as the new newsletter editor. Nick Henry had emailed the invoices for the adverts to the clerk and the payments will follow by the end of September. 
7. Recreation Ground. The safety inspection report had been circulated.  Peter and John Houlihan were concerned about the laurel hedge around the derelict house and were in contact with the owner to get it cut.

8. District Councillors Report. Had been circulated via email 
9. County Councillors Report. Had been circulated via email. 
10. Planning and Unauthorised Developments. 
P15/S2870/HH 12 Garton End Crays Pond RG8 7QH Demolition of existing utility and conservatory and erection of single storey side and rear extension incorporating garage. No strong views 

P15/S2910/FUL Technology Centre Bozedown Drive Whitchurch Hill RG8 7QR Creation of a natural pond with spoil used to form a shallow mound adjacent to the pond.  No strong views
Enforcement was looking at Stapnalls Farm, the wall at the Camelid Vets, zip wires and tree houses in the woods. The White Lion appeal had been dismissed, Peter and Bill Pechey would be meeting with Mr Sandhu.
11. Finance.  There was £20,575.54 in the bank on 1 September . £711.18 had been received in reclaimed VAT, £540 had been received from the Whitchurch Hill Fete committee towards the cost of the Defibrillator and £8250 from SODC – the second half of the precept. The Council Tax Reduction Scheme Grant is under review ( this year we received £395.00) the grant is not guaranteed from 2016/17 onwards

July Grass



£615.06

Uncontested election Fees 2015
£100.00

Playground Inspection

£156.00

September 2015 newsletter

£210.00

Open Spaces subscription

£45.00

August Grass



£410.04

H M Revenue & customs

£145.20

Clerks Salary July & August

£514.80

RBL Poppy Appeal Wreath

£35.00

£2,231.10  
12. War Memorial Jim Donahue had presented a display at the Whitchurch fete. Once the responses have been collated there will need to be a meeting with Whitchurch parish council and it is hoped a decision will be made by November. Peter will book the bugler, but will be away for the service on 8 November, someone will need to put out the road signs this end of the hill.
13. Fencing for Garton End play area. Nick Elsome will present an update at the next meeting 
14. Linking the Footpath to Goring. Peter is getting in touch with the agents of the land through which it is hoped to have a permissive path. 
15. Crays Pond/ Tinepits. A grant application for £2,000 had been put in to TOE by Martin and Rod. There was no water in Tinepits at present. There were two potential tree problems one was the hawthorn and ivy across the footpath into Orchard Coombe and the second was the dead Larch next to the road. Martin would contact the tree officer.
16. Working Parties. The next one would be 22 November on the recreation ground to clear Blackthorn.
17. Correspondence   £540 had been received from the Whitchurch Hill Fete committee towards the cost of the Defibrillator.
18. AOB.   Marjo would take over as representative on the Goring Volunteer Fire Brigade Trust Fund. B4526 – linking Crays Pond to the A4074 Nick Henry sent a message to say that a resident called him to ask if we might put some pressure on Oxfordshire CC to reduce the speed limit on the section from the Long Toll Crossroad to the A4074. 2 weeks ago there had been  a major crash on the road

19. Date of the next meeting will be Thursday 8th October 2015 at 8pm. 
The meeting finished at 9.30 pm
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